

August 29, 2019

Mr. Carl Guardino, President and CEO Silicon Valley Leadership Group 2001 Gateway Place, Suite E San Jose, CA 95110

Ms. Alicia John-Baptiste, President and CEO SPUR 654 Mission Street San Francisco, CA 94105-4015

Mr. Jim Wunderman, President and CEO Bay Area Council 353 Sacramento Street, 10th Floor San Francisco, CA 94111

Re: Chabot-Las Positas Community College District support for Altamont Corridor Vision Phase 1 Program Inclusion in FASTER Bay Area

Dear Carl, Alicia and Jim:

On behalf of our employees and students, the Chabot-Las Positas Community College District (CLPCCD) would like to state our support for the inclusion of the Altamont Corridor Vision Phase 1 Improvements Program as part of FASTER Bay Area. It is our understanding the Silicon Valley Leadership Group, Bay Area Council of Governments and SPUR are working in partnership to have FASTER Bay Area on the November 2020 ballot for Bay Area voters. Our hope, as part of your regional analysis and negotiations, is that you are able to consider some or all of the Altamont Corridor Vision improvements.

Allow me to share some information regarding our employees and student transportation patterns and needs. Similar to other employers in the region, a large number of our over 1200 employees and 29,000 students commute to work on the area roadways and freeways. In a spring 2019 survey of our students and employee's transportation patterns and needs, we identified that 95% travel to work/school in single occupancy vehicles and on average log over 37 miles one way to reach their destination. While the Altamont Corridor Vison Phase 1 would serve a greater percentage of students and staff at the Las Positas College (Livermore) location, a significant percentage of our students and staff from Chabot College (Hayward) also commute using the 580-Altamont corridor.

The proposed improvements would support the over 10,000 individual rides per month and nearly 500 daily students who take the bus to one or the other of our campuses each business day. While the FASTER Bay Area will support many other public transit options for our students and employees,

CHABOT-LAS POSITAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Edralin J. "Ed" Maduli, President Marshall Mitzman, Ph.D., Past President Genevieve Randolph, Secretary Hal G. Gin, Ed.D. Linda Granger Maria L. Heredia Tim Sbranti

Ronald P. Gerhard, Interim Chancellor

OFFICE OF THE CHANCELLOR

7600 Dublin Blvd., 3rd Floor Dublin, CA 94568 Tel: 925-485-5207 Fax: 925-485-5256 www.clpccd.org this project will have a positive effect on the Northern California Megaregion's underserved communities by providing convenient and inexpensive sustainable transportation alternatives.

The District's current climate action plan identifies vehicle commute miles as the largest contributor to greenhouse gas emissions. The increase in traffic congestion also contributes to lost time on the job including lost wages for our current hourly employees and missed classes for our students who get stuck in traffic. To achieve our Climate Action Goals and other State and Regional environmental and economic development goals, a robust passenger rail alternative is needed in the Altamont Corridor to increase mobility by providing sustainable transportation options, greater connectivity, a better quality of life, and access to jobs, educational opportunities and health care facilities.

We are pleased to provide this letter of support of the Altamont Corridor Vision Phase 1 Improvement Program to be included as a part of FASTER Bay Area to help move the Bay Area and the Northern California Megaregion forward.

Sincerely,

Ronald P. Gerhard Interim Chancellor

Chabot-Las Positas Community College District

CC: Board of Trustees, Chabot-Las Positas Community College District

Mr. Michael Tree, LAVTA, Executive Director

Tri-Valley – San Joaquin Valley Regional Rail Authority

Ms. Lynn Naylor, CEO, Innovation Tri-Valley Leadership Group

Hon. Mayor John Marchand, City of Livermore